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3 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 - STREET NAMES (AN13-2021) 
 
(a) HOUSING DEVELOPMENT – LAND AT 114-116 PITKERRO ROAD 
 
A consultation was carried out between 24th February, 2021 and 12th March, 2021 for a new street 
name at the above location. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Council 
Officers and the agent, KDM Architects. 
 
Various suggestions were received from a local councillor and residents in the area.  The suggestions 
were all connected to existing street names in the area. 
 
Council Officers propose to use the suggestion of ‘Doon Place’ keeping a historic link with the area. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve the following new street name: 
 
Doon Place. 
 
(b) HOUSING DEVELOPMENT - SITE OF FORMER LONGHAUGH PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 
A consultation was carried out between 12th January, 2021 and 29th January, 2021 for new street 
names at the above location. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Council 
Officers and the agent, KDM Architects. 
 
No suggestions or comments were received and a search of historic data for the area did not raise 
any suitable names therefore Council Officers propose the name of ‘Longfield’ which is a combination 
of parts of Longhaugh and Whitfield. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve the following new street names: 
 
Longfield Place 
Longfield Crescent 
Longfield Drive. 
 
(c) HOUSING DEVELOPMENT – LAND NORTH OF OLD QUARRY ROAD 
 
A consultation was carried out between 16th February, 2021 and 5th March, 2021 for a new street 
name at the above location. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Council 
Officers, the Whitfield Development Group and the agent, Jon Frullani Architects. 
 
The agent suggested the street name ‘Golf View’  
 
No other suggestions or comments were received therefore it is proposed to put forward the agent’s 
suggestion for approval. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve the following new street name: 
 
Golf View. 
 
(d) HOUSING DEVELOPMENT – LAND TO THE SOUTH OF COLDSIDE ROAD AND WEST 

OF STRATHMARTINE ROAD 
 
A consultation was carried out between 3rd March, 2021 and 26th March, 2021 for a new street name 
at the above location. 
 



 

 

The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Coldside 
Community Forum, Council Officers and the agent, KDM Architects. 
 
No suggestions were received therefore Council Officers propose to use the existing Coldside name 
keeping a historic link with the area. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve the following new street name: 
 
Coldside Place. 
 
(e) HOUSING DEVELOPMENT – FORMER TAYBANK WORKS, MORGAN STREET 
 
A consultation was carried out between 8th March, 2021 and 26th March, 2021 for a new street name 
at the above location. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Stobswell 
Forum, Council Officers and the agent, KDM Architects. 
 
Suggestions were received from a local Councillor, residents and the Stobswell Forum.  All 
suggestions pertained to local history/area. 
 
The Stobswell Forum suggested naming the street after Billy Mackenzie, a former Stobswell resident 
and a worldwide music icon. 
 
After discussions with Council Officers, it is proposed to put forward the name to commemorate 
Billy Mackenzie. 
 
The Mackenzie family has been consulted on this and feel this is an honour to the memory of Billy. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve the following new street name: 
 
Billy Mackenzie Street. 
 


